
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Web: www.troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Tel: 01209 714289 

Dates for your Diary. 

Monday 20th November ~ Choir singing at Lowenac. 

Tuesday 28th November ~ Choir singing at  Illogan. 

Friday 1st December ~ Xmas Tree decorating service 

Wednesday 6th December ~  Nasal Spray Flu Vaccine - am 

Wednesday 6th December ~  Choir singing at Memory Café  

Friday 8th December ~ Xmas fayre  -  5.00pm  

Tuesday 12th December  ~ Bags2School 

Wednesday 13th December ~ Xmas Carol Concert 6.30pm - 7.30pm 

Thursday 14th December ~ Christmas Lunch for the children 

Friday 15th December ~ Christmas Jumper Day 

Friday 15th December ~ Christmas Community Lunch 

Tuesday 19th December ~ Lantern Parade 6.30pm 

Wednesday 20th December ~ Children Break up for Christmas. 

Monday 8th January ~ Children return to school. 

Handwriter of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who received 

Hand Writing certificates for their 

achievements in our celebration as-

sembly on Friday:  

Rec - Dylan      Beech - Daniel 

Willow - Liam      Hazel - Grace 

Oak - Amber       

Maple - Oliver    

Holly - Lily 

Headteacher's Certificates for last week 

Hedgehogs: Esme & Harley. 

Beech: Freya & Kayla. 

Willow: Ava-Leigh & Woody. 

Hazel: All of Hazel Class. 

Oak: James & Christopher. 

 Maple: Selena & Jack. 

Holly: Connor & David. 

Mathematicians of the Week! 

Well done to the following  

children who received Maths  

certificates for their  

achievements in our celebration 

assembly on Friday:   

Hedgehogs Lewis. 

Beech Shenae.  Willow Kitty.  

Hazel Hayden.   Oak Cally, 

Maple Zara. 

Holly Kaycie-Jade. 

Keep up the good 

work!    

Children in Need - 17th November 

Well done to our Learning Ambassadors who organised the cake sale today as well as selling Pudsey goodies to raise money 

for this wonderful charity. Altogether we have raised approximately £250.  

 

Thank you to everyone who donated 

cakes or gave donations. A great team 

effort. 

 

Winter Wear 

Please make sure that children come to school with warm/waterproof clothing: coats, hats, scarves 

and gloves for playtimes and the journey to and from school. It may also be advisable for children 

to wear their wellies/waterproof shoes when walking in and going outside.   

Please make sure they bring their inside shoes/plimsoles to school for lesson times. 

There will be NO Cross Country club on Monday 20th November  

because we have a football match against Trevithick.  



Polite Reminder 

We still have a lot of children arriving late for school. 

The School day starts at 8.55am and ends at 3.10pm.  (Nursery 8.45am  - 11.45a.m)  

Please ensure your child is here by that time and picked up promptly at the end of the day.   

(If you are late collecting your child they will be put into afterschool care and there will be a charge for this service) 

It is very disruptive for classes and staff when they are constantly interrupted by late arrivals.   

Many thanks for your co-operation with this matter. 

Book Fair 

Thank you to everyone that came and supported the book fair during the last week.                        

We earned over £160  in commission to spend on new books for our school. 

Christmas Fayre 

We will be holding our Christmas Fayre on Friday 8th December  5.00pm  -  7.00pm.  

We will be collecting chocolate, filled jars, bottles, toiletries, raffle prizes and   

unwanted new gifts for stalls from Monday 27th November.  Thank you for your support. 

Reminder for School Choir 

Saturday 18th November: Treslothan Church Fete at Troon Church Hall. Children need to arrive at 10.50a.m ready 

to sing at 11.00a.m. They will be finished by 11.20a.m. Parents are welcome to attend. 

National Anti-Bullying Assembly 

A big thank you to everyone that  came to our Anti-Bullying assembly yesterday.  We have  

received many positive comments from parents. All the children did an amazing job and showed a 

great understanding of how to prevent bullying. 

Thank you for your continued support. Miss Johns (PSHE Lead) 

Head Lice 

There has been an outbreak of head lice in school. Please check your child’s hair and treat if necessary. 

Long hair should be tied back.  It is very important that we try to stop the spread of head lice as soon 

as possible. Bug Busting Kits are available from the office for 50p. Thank you for your support. 



Special Christmas Lunch 

On Friday 15th December (the day after the children’s Xmas lunch) we will be providing a two 

course Xmas lunch for senior members of our community.  

The lunch will be cooked by Mrs Moulton and our wonderful Chartwells kitchen staff and will 

be served by our brilliant Year 6 pupils. Guests can arrive from 1.30p.m and the meal will be 

served at 1.45p.m.  

Our children/ choir will be providing some entertainment. 

We are hoping to be able to provide this lunch free of charge and are requesting that parents donate £1.00 towards     

the cost. If every child in the school brought in £1.00 we would have £160.00 and would be able to provide a lunch         

for 60 older members of our village. If you would like to nominate an elderly resident to receive an invite please    

inform Mrs Mankee in the school office as soon as possible with their name and contact details. 

Children’s Christmas Lunch 

Our Christmas Lunch will be held on Thursday 14th December this year.  Please see the menu below.   

The slip to complete for anyone wishing to book a lunch will be sent out later next week.  

Slips and full payment of £2.30 will need to be in by  Thursday 7th December, envelopes need to have your child’s 

name, class and “Christmas Lunch” on the front.  Please ask your child to give the envelope into the classroom - 

no money/slips should be handed to the office.  If your child has a free school meal a lunch will automatically be 

ordered for them.  You do not need to fill in the slip. 



Tea Party 

Last week we held our first read-

ing tea party of this academic 

year. Congratulations to Oscar, 

Rebecca, Amber,  Maya, Maisey 

and Freya  who have been reading 

every night to complete their 

reading charts—very impressive! 

 

School Choir - St Rumon’s Club 

Well done to our school choir who visited the St Rumon’s club on Wednesday  -  they entertained older residents 

with their beautiful singing and then shared their reading books. As always we were congratulated on our good    

manners and behaviour  -  well done everyone. 

Word Millionaire 

Congratulations to Maya and Isabelle who became our first word millionaires on Accelerated Reader  

this year. Maya has been rewarded with a  Kindle and Isabelle received a book voucher.  Fantastic          

resilience in reading. Well done. 

Summer festival 

Thank you to those parents who attended the 

meeting this week and have offered their support 

for this event which will take place on the 14th 

July 2018. At the moment we do not have enough 

volunteers to be marshalls on the day—if  you are 

available on the day to help with marshalling the 

road closure or security on the school site then 

please get in touch with Mrs Lamb by Friday 24th 

November. If we do not have any responses we 

will not be able to do our parade around the     

village on the day. Thank you for your support. 



Bag 2 School 

On the 12th December we are taking part in Bag 2 School again. This is a way of raising funds for  the 

school  by bagging up any unwanted textiles in good condition and bringing them to school.  (Your child will 

have brought home a bag  today.)  So if you’re thinking about having a clear out before Christmas  please 

save all unwanted items and help us raise some money for school funds!   If you fill your bag and have 

more textiles to dispose of please use a black bin bag. NB: The following good quality items are needed: 

Men’s, Ladies and Children’s clothing, Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around), Handbags, Hats, Bags, Scarves 

and ties, 

Jewellery, Lingerie, Belts and Soft toys. Last time we raised £155 - our aim is to raise over £200 this time.  

Please do not return bags until 12th December as we are unable to store them. NB: We are unable to accept bedding, 

household linen, towels, curtains, school uniforms or corporate clothing.  






